
History – Progression of Skills

PROGRESSION OF
SKILLS

Nursery Reception Year 1 Year 2 End of Key Stage 1
Expectations

Historical
interpretations

● Talk about
what they see,
using a wide
vocabulary.

● Comment on
images of familiar
situations in the
past.

● Name and describe
people who are
familiar to them.

● Compare and
contrast characters
from stories,
including figures
from the past

● Know some
similarities and
differences
between things in
the past and now,
drawing on their
experiences and
what has been
read in class;

● Understand the
past through
settings, characters
and events
encountered in

● Describe some simple
similarities and
differences between
artefacts and give
reasons why they
might be different.

● To relate his/her own
account of an event
and understand that
others may give a
different version.

● Use pictures,
photographs and
artefacts to find out
about the past

● To know there are
different types of
evidence and
sources that can be
used to represent
the past

● To start to compare
two versions of a
past event

● To be able to
explain what a
primary source
is and what a
secondary
source is and
identify some.
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books read in class
and storytelling.

Historical
investigations

● To begin to
observe
change
around them

● Comment on
images of
familiar
situations in the
past.

● Talk about
members of their
immediate family
and community.

● To find out about the
lives of significant
individuals in the past
who have contributed
to national and
international
achievements.

● Find answers to some
simple questions
about the past from
simple sources of
information.

● use evidence to ask
simple questions
about the past

● use evidence to
answer simple
questions about the
past

● Choose and select
evidence and say
how it can be used
to find out about the
past

● To be able to
use sources to
investigate the
past. To
understand that
sources can be
reliable or
unreliable

Chronological
understanding

● Begin to make
sense of their
own life-story and
family’s history.

● Comment on
images of familiar
situations in the
past.

● Understand the
effect of changing
seasons on the
natural world around
them.

● To sequence
transitional events
in our own lives.

● To describe things
that have happened
to themselves and
other people in the
past.

● To order a set of
objects or events

● To use a class
timeline to place
important events.

● Sequence events
and artefacts that are
close together in time

● To create a timeline
by ordering dates
from earliest to latest
across the year

● To use historical
vocabulary to show
the passing of time.

● To be able to
order dates

● To be able to
order events
within a larger
event

Knowledge and
Understanding of

Events, People and

● Begin to make
sense of their own
life-story and
family’s history.

● Compare and
contrast characters
from stories,

● To recall some
facts about
people/events

● To recognise
similarities and
differences between

● To understand
that the present
is shaped by



History – Progression of Skills

Changes in the
Past

including figures
from the past

before living
memory;

● Ask and answer
relevant basic
questions about
the past.

● To recall some
facts about
people/events
before living
memory;

the past and the
present

● Know and recount
significant events in
history

● understand there are
reasons why people
in the past acted as
they did.

● describe significant
individuals from the
past.

● Show an
understanding of
historical terms.

events of the
past

● Know and
recount
significant event
in British history


